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Good morning. It is my pleasure to welcome everyone here to the opening session of the 24th Inter-American Congress of Ministers and High-level Authorities of Tourism. On behalf of the Government of Guyana, I wish to extend a warm welcome to Guyana to all Ministers, Heads of Delegations and Delegates from the Caribbean, South America, Central America and North America, as well as observers, panelists and special guests from around the world. I also welcome the members of the OAS team who have travelled here for this important meeting.
This is the first time an OAS Ministerial meeting is taking place in Guyana and we are honoured by the confidence demonstrated by member states in Guyana’s readiness to host a high-level meeting such as this. I wish to also acknowledge two former Ministers of Tourism of Guyana, Member of Parliament Mr. Irfan Ali and Minister of Public Telecommunications Catherine Hughes, both of whom played an imortant role in first proposing Guyana as the host for this Congress and subsequently agreeing to host this Congress. 
The theme for our Congress is “Connecting the Americas through Sustainable Tourism” and we anticipate two days of fruitful and enlightening discussions on matters related to tourism in this part of the world. 
We expect that through dialogue we will discover common challenges, learn useful lessons and identify opportunities for greater cooperation in tourism between member states at both public and private sector levels.
And I am sure we all look forward to ending our discussions with consensus on a set of resolutions embodied in the “Declaration of Georgetown” which will form the basis of follow-up activities by countries as well as by the Inter-American Council for tourism (CITUR).
Guyana certainly looks forward to improving and increasing partnerships for the promotion and expansion of tourism. It is my hope that we can build relationships based on a mutual interest in providing new and exciting multi-destination packages. It is my hope also that our country can benefit from more and better air connections. Additionally, we would like to expand and enhance the range of hinterland community based tourism projects currently existing in our country and we will therefore be paying close attention to the examples of other countries in this regard.
As a late-comer to the tourism industry we see tourism as a viable means of improving lives and alleviating poverty and we see sustainable tourism as the only option for securing long-term benefits from this particular economic activity.
So for us this conference is an important platform for our own tourism development agenda but, more importantly, we understand that the future of tourism in Guyana is integrally connected to the future of tourism in the Americas and we are keen to play a part in developing the bigger picture.
We are therefore delighted to host this 24th Inter-American Congress of Ministers and High-level Authorities of Tourism and even more delighted to have all of you here with us today.
In closing, I must acknowledge the preparatory work done by the OAS Secretariat as well as the work of the Local Steering Committee which included representatives from various agencies including the Ministry of the Presidency, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, the Tourism and Hospitality Association of Guyana, The Guyana Tourism Authority, the Guyana Police Force, The Arthur Chung Convention Centre, the Georgetown Marriott Hotel, the Utility companies and, last but not least, the Department of Tourism of the Ministry of Business led by the very able Mr. Donald Sinclair to whom I shall now hand you back over so that he may continue to guide us through this morning’s programme.   
Thank you.
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